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Contributed by Jenny Pollard 
It was the high-quality workmanship 

which caught the judges’ eyes at the May 
CWA East Wimmera Group Creative Arts 
and Home Industries Exhibition held in 
Charlton as more than 800 items were on 
display for public viewing. 

A showpiece for the talents of many 
members, the seven Branches which 
comprise this region come together every 
two years to present the best-of-the-best 
across a wide range of categories. 

The 2023 event was co-hosted by the 
Charlton Cabbaritta and Wedderburn 
Branches, with the organization of the show 
carried out by East Wimmera Group Craft 
Secretary, Cherie Duncan, and her assistant, 
and incoming Craft Secretary, Barbara 
Douglass. 

Held at the Charlton Hall, the magnitude 
of skills contained within the membership 
of Bealiba, Cabbaritta (Charlton), Kara (St. 
Arnaud), Marnoo, Stuart Mill, Wedderburn 
and Wirrem (Birchip) Branches appears 
limitless, as tables of exquisite knitting, 
sewing, embroidery, floral arts, quilting, 
cookery, and much more, both inspire and 
amaze. 

President of East Wimmera Group, 
Sharon Douglas, said that while the event 
showcases truly exceptional skills, she 
believes it is also an important vehicle for 
all exhibitors to have their workmanship 
available to be shared with others. 

“People love seeing craft work,” Sharon 
said, “and often these pieces just sit in 
people’s homes and we never have the 
opportunity to see it. There are so many 
beautiful items amongst the ones which 
don’t receive prizes that if it weren’t for 
exhibitions such as this, the appreciation of 
this work – much of which is so meaningful 
to the creator - would be limited.” 

Mrs Douglas also said that while the 
CWA profile is frequently centered around 

creativity and cooking, the exhibition 
showcases only one aspect of the wider 
work of the organization. “While the 
Country Women’s Association is a-
political, it is also an active and respected 
lobbyist across both Federal and State 
governments with its work for the welfare 
of women and children (both rural and 
urban), and for its social advocacy.”     

Amongst many highlights at the 
exhibition a stand-out is always the table 
displays entered by each Branch which are 
based on a theme (this year it was “Four 
Seasons”) and feature five different crafts. 
Mixing the traditional with the innovative, 
interpretations ranged from collections of 
separate items, to Wedderburn Branch’s 
reimagining of their local park and 

integrating autumnal features within that 
framework.  

Junior members of CWA also compete 
within their own age group, and it was 
encouraging to see the diversity of 
contributions at this year’s event. 

While a considerable amount of 
planning and execution is needed to make a 
show like this happen, it also needs people 
who are willing to enter. Craft Secretary, 
Cherie Duncan, said the judges had 
expressed concern that some Groups may 
no longer be able to support events like this 
due to dwindling entries. Hence, the 
glowing appraisal of East Wimmera’s 
presentation was both a compliment and an 
endorsement of CWA’s strength across this 
region. Continued on page 5. 

Pictured at the opening of the recent CWA East Wimmera Group Creative Arts and Home Industries 
Exhibition held in Charlton are (l-r) Group President, Sharon Douglas, Buloke Councilor, Bronwyn 
Simpson (who opened the exhibition), Group Craft Secretary, Cherie Duncan and incoming Craft 
Secretary, Barbara Douglass. 
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Charlton Medical is proud to support 
the Charlton Community Newsletter 

Learmonth Street Charlton, 3525 
Tel:(03) 54776888 
Fax: (03) 54476889 

Hello everyone, 

 
Welcome to the June edition. The news was a bit light for 
May, so only a small edition this month. 
 
There’s definitely more happening in June with the Deb 
Ball and the Charlton Cenotaph Anniversary. Both events 
will be worth attending. I have been working on the 
booklet for the Cenotaph which has information on all the 
soldiers for WW1 & WW2 who are commemorated on the 
memorial. This has been both a sad and rewarding 
experience. 
 
The winter edition of the Cultural Magazine is also out 
now. It’s well worth a read. 
 
Welcome to our new sponsor—Jade Benham MP. We 
always welcome new sponsors and really appreciate your 
support.  
 
On the farm we have finished cropping and the recent rain 
has been very welcome. Looking forward to a few days off 
for some R & R. 
 
Cheers, 
Carolyn 

Thank you to all our 
sponsors for 2023 

 
If you would like to become a sponsor please contact 

Carolyn on 0418 361 971 
or email charltonnewsletter@gmail.com 

Upcoming Events 

Please note, events are subject to change. 
June:  
Debutante Ball—Friday 23rd @Charlton Shire Hall 
The Pacific Belles—Saturday 24th @ The Rex 
Cenotaph Centenary—Sunday 25th 
 
July: 
Jazz in July—Sunday 16th @ Charlton Park 
Mallee Melee—Friday 30th @ Charlton Shire Hall 
Victorian Concert Orchestra—Sunday 30th @ The Rex 

 

PLEASE NOTE 
Newsletter 

Now $2 
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Walsh Motors is proud to 
support the Charlton 

Community. 
  

70-72 High Street, Charlton 
Ph: 54911 144 Fax: 54911984 

NEAT AS A PIN! LARGE BLOCK, SHED, 
PERFECT! 

• Three bedrooms. 
• Split system. 
• Electric fire. 
• New Kitchen/old wood stove. 
• New Bathroom with bath. 
• Sunroom. 
• Large block. 
• Huge shed-fit 4 cars-9mt x 8mt. 
• Carport. 
• Fully fenced. 
• Water tank. 

Julie Benaim 0457 904 119 
Real Estate sales window at 31 High St Charlton 

Office 33 High St Wedderburn 
admin@p1property.com.au 

Property of the Month 
14 Watson Street, Charlton    $305,000 

This three-bedroom home is on a ¼ acre block with the bonus of a large shed with 
concrete floor. Everything has been done - freshly painted, restumped, new floor 
coverings, new oven and cooktop-perfect. It is in a great location, walk to shops 
and all amenities. 

Following on from the 
community consultations earlier 
this year, the Rex Theatre, 
Charlton will launch its 
Strategic Plan on Tuesday 6 
June at 9am at the Rex venue. 

Using community feedback, 
from both the meetings and 
from an online survey, the 
community owned and operated 
facility has been hard at work 
finalising the document, guided 
by Leah Sertori from Sertori 
Consulting. Enablement of the 
process was made possible 
thanks to a grant through the 
Foundation for Regional and 
Rural Renewal (FRRR), funded 
by ANZ’s Seeds of Renewal 
Program. 

Rex Chairperson, Hayden 
McKinnon, said the Board had 
spent a considerable amount of 
time reviewing and refining the 
content to accurately reflect the 
directions and priorities needed 
to take the organization 
forward.  

“Input from both the 
community and the Rex Board 
helped us identify five areas of 

strategic priority which will 
guide our direction into the 
future and which will 
strengthen both our internal 
structure and external 
outreach,” Hayden said.  

“The community response 
was very clear about how this 
facility is perceived and how we 
need to have an all-embracing 
scope.” 

Hayden expressed gratitude 
to ANZ and FRRR for their 
support, saying it was an 
investment which would guide 
the Rex in its ability to provide 
a service and to build its 
community connections. He 
also acknowledged the work of 
consultant, Leah Sertori, for the 
facilitation of the community 
consultations and her drafting 
and development of the 
strategy. 

“We are now ready to share 
this document,” Hayden said, 
“and we extend an invitation to 
everyone to be a part of the 
launch.”  

The event will take place at 
the Rex Theatre on Tuesday 6th 

June at 9 am prior to the Small 
Towns Big Difference Forum 
which is on the same date in 
Charlton. 

The Strategic Plan will be 

available on the Rex website 
(rextheatre.org.au) and hard 
copies will also be available at 
the theatre.  
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Continued from Page 1. The inclusion of 
demonstrators Sally Wright (wool felting), 
from St. Arnaud, along with Bealiba 
creatives, Lyndene Higgins and Amanda 
Latter (upcycling of vintage fabrics and 
vintage baskets) was an added attraction.  

Sally’s fibre processing interest has 
evolved over the past five years, and 
utilizes wool from their own sheep which 
she cleans, dyes and spins. Using both 
natural and commercial dyes, the wool is 
stabbed through a canvas or blanket 

backing to create the image as colours are 
intermingled to build tonal transitions. 

Amanda’s collection of vintage crotchet 
and card baskets included a 100-year-old 
heirloom as well as more recent examples. 
Passionate about the craft, Amanda runs 
classes in the craft in her home town of 
Bealiba. 

“Waste-not-want-not” could be 
Lyndene Higgins motto as the talented craft 
practitioner creates the most exquisite items 
from old-fashioned rejects. Surrounded by 
old buttons, beads, lace and fabric, 
Lyndene was working on a queen-sized 
wedding quilt for her granddaughter made 
completely from recycled items. The ivory 
and oyster coloured squares were 
embellished with antique lace, ribbons, 
beads, buttons and doilies, imbuing it with 
a heritage made up from multiple 
background stories. 

Officially opening the exhibition, 
Buloke Councillor (and CWA member) 
Bronwyn Simpson spoke about her own 
CWA journey and the directions which 
joining the organization had opened up to 
her. Acknowledging the exhibitors, and the 
tireless work of Craft Secretary, Cherie 
Duncan, Bronwyn then formally announced 
the exhibition open. 

In response, Cherie thanked Group 
President, Sharon Douglas, and in-coming 
Craft Secretary, Barbara Douglass, for their 
incredible support in the lead-up to the 
event. Also acknowledging the work of the 
stewards, the hostess Branches of 
Cabbaritta and Wedderburn, exhibitors, 
judges (“we were one of the few 
exhibitions which had lots of judges”) and 

demonstrators, the prize winners were then 
announced. 
Winners: 

• Branch with Highest Number of Points: 
Cabbaritta 

• Branch Table Display – Stuart Mill  

• Best Article – Floral Section – Jo 
Phillips (Cabbaritta) 

• Best Article of Handcraft – Diane 
Robertson (Wedderburn) 

• Best Article of Patchwork – *Lois 
Johnson (Marnoo) 

• One Woman’s Work – Janet Stafford 
(Cabbaritta) 

• Best Article of Crotchet or Knitting – 
Janet Stafford (Cabbaritta) 

• Best Photograph – Barbara Douglass 
(Bealiba) 

• Best Article (Novice) – Bronwyn Fisher 
(Cabbaritta) 

• Best Fruit Cake – Bronwyn Simpson 
(Cabbaritta) 

• Best Cookery Exhibit (excluding fruit 
cake) – Janice Hendy (Marnoo)  

• Outstanding Junior Entry – Morgan-Lea 
Brightwell (Bealiba) 

• Junior Entry Cup Cakes – Morgan-Lea 
Brightwell (Bealiba)  

(*Lois had the honour of being selected as 
a finalist in the 2023 Australian Quilt Show 
with her Marilyn Munro tribute quilt, not 
entered in this exhibition, which is 
currently now part of a touring exhibition). 

Cabbaritta CWA (Charlton) Branch members 
(left) Bronwyn Fisher and Janet Stafford are 
pictured with their respective trophies as winners 
of the Best Article (Novice) -Bronwyn - and Best 
Article of Crotchet or Knitting, and One 
Woman’s Work – Janet. 

With more than 800 entries on display visitors needed time to fully appreciate the variety and skills 
shown by the contributors. 

The Stuart Mill Branch table display featuring 
the Four Seasons made for an eye-catching 
exhibit, which the judges rewarded with a First 
Prize.  
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Juniors and some ladies have 
taken advantage of coaching by 
Wendy, Clinton and Anthony to 
vest some time in developing 
their skills in time for the club 
championships. 

Some good scores 
Wednesday 24th May as the 
course hardens up from lack of 
rain and golfers get in a few 
rounds; Wendy Laffin winner 
with 39 points, Chris Livingston 
2nd with 36 points. Marj 
Bartlett had a superb 26 points 
in a 12 hole comp. NTPs 2nd 
Wendy Laffin, 7th Anne Kenny 
& 14th Marj Olive.  

Mens cahmpionships begin 
Sunday, 4th June and Ladies’ 
championships begin on 
Wednesday, 7th June. We will 
be playing concurrently to 
coincide with the club dinner. 

NATIONAL SERVICE. 
Charlton RSL sub-Branch is compiling 

a list of all locals who have served 
Australia in the National Service schemes 
in the 1950s to 1970s. There were two 
such schemes: 

1951 to 1959. All 18 year old males 
who were fit for service served in the 
forces for 176 days, 98 days basic training 
and a further 78 days in Civilian Military 
Force (CMF) over the next three years; 
and, 

1965 to 1972. A birthday ballot was 
held for 20 year old males and, if balloted 
in and fit for service, they served in the 
army for 2 years full time and a further 3 
years part time in the reserves.   They 
could be sent overseas, and many of them 
served in Vietnam. 

We have details of those who went to 
Vietnam, but not of other national 
servicemen. 

If you, or members of your family or 
your friends served, we would like to hear 
from you. Please contact: 
President Allan McGillivray, 0408508550, 
wooroonook@bigpond.com; 

Secretary Bill Freeman, 5491 1000, 
lawman1@iinet.net.au, 
or drop us a line at 11 Armstrong Street 
Charlton 3525. 
 
The information we would like is: 

• Full name; contact details, mailing, 
email, phone; 

• Branch (army, navy, air force) and unit; 

• Period of service; 

• Service number; have you/they 
received their service medals. 
 
All information received will be used 

for the purpose of compiling our list of 
those who served, also with a view to RSL 
involvement. We look forward to 
community support for our project. 
 

 LEST WE FORGET. 

Junior Golf: L to R—Seb Zagame, Charlie Zagame, Clinton Olive, Ethan Soulsby, Wendy Laffin, Anthony 
Hargreaves, Flynn Zagame, Isaac Roberts, Mitchel Boyle 

mailto:lawman1@iinet.net.au
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Greeting from your local Charlton 
Golden Grains Museum. It is hard to 
believe how quickly this year is passing. 
Another very busy month for the volunteers 
at the museum, with regular visits by both 
locals and visitors. Open every Sunday 
from 11:00am until 3:00pm, or by 
arrangements with one of the people listed, 
why not make time to arrange a visit. 
Admittance is still a very low $5, and free 
for children. Perhaps your local group or 
organization would like to have an 
interesting outing. Group tours are most 
welcome, and a cuppa and biscuit could 
accompany your visit. 

Bingo 
Our great supporters in the town’s Bingo 

players continue to make the trip to Donald 
to assist our fund raising efforts and have an 
enjoyable night out. With mixed fortunes 
amongst the players, we are very lucky to 
receive monies whenever we can get a 
group to visit. Make a note on your 
calendars and contact one of the museum 
volunteers to book your spot; everyone is 
welcome to come along.  

Ike Richards 
Our feature story this month relates to a 

popular man about town who you may 
already know a little about. If you visit the 
East Charlton Hotel you may notice a faded 
newspaper article on the back wall 
concerning Mr Ike Richards. Following a 
suggestion from a friend, Alf Dabron, about 
a terrific opportunity to take over a 

hairdressing business in Charlton, Ike 
arrived in town in April 1920. The story 
suggests that Ike first went to check in at 
the Cricket Club Hotel but there were no 
vacancies. He then went to the East where 
he intended to stay for a few days to get 
settled. He finished up staying for 65years, 
firstly in the old hotel, then eight years later 
in the newly built one. He first occupied 
Room 17, then moved into Room 8 which 
was more convenient being away from the 
busy and often noisy accommodation trade 
of those days. Ike commented that even 
having 14 landlords over all those years, 
there was never one occasion where a 
disagreement had occurred.  

Ike managed his new business in High 
Street that comprised 5 hairdressing chairs, 
first class fittings and accessories, and had 
42 regular ‘Pot’ clients. This was an 
individual shaving cup that showed men 
their value as customers and assisted with 
goodwill. Ike paid seventy pound for the 
business, walk in, walk out, and had the 
very good rental price of just 15 shillings 
per week for the premises. Retiring from 
hairdressing 25 years later, Ike next 
established a popular gift shop in High 
Street that many older residents still 
remember that he ran until 1978. 

Not only a business man, Ike was a 
tireless worker in the community for many 
organizations.  He was honoured at a 
special council meeting in 1979, where he 
jokingly commented on his ‘Family 

Special’ price for haircuts when he first 
opened; 3 people for 2 shillings. That is 
why, he said, he had to work until he was 
83! His 90th birthday was celebrated in 1986 
at the Charlton Senior Citizens Room with a 
large crowd in attendance. He moved to the 
Bush Nursing Hospital in 1987. 

Volunteers Wanted 
Like so many grass roots organizations, 

the Charlton Golden Grains Museum is 

always on the lookout for new members to 
help maintain, archive and assist with our 
collection and attend during opening hours 

to the public. You could give as much or as 
little time each month as you wish and 

don’t need any experience; training will be 
provided. If you have an interest in history 

and would like to help preserve items for 
Charlton’s future generations, contact the 

museum; you will be made most welcome. 
Another simple option is to become a 
‘Friend of the Museum’ for just $20. Every 

dollar goes towards maintaining and 
improving our town’s collection of 

important historic items for future 
generations. 

Check out our Facebook Page or search 
on your browser ‘Charlton Golden Grains 
Museum’.  

Phone enquiries: 
President Anne 0408 547 973 

Secretary Carolyn 0418 361 971 
Treasurer Glenda 0417 901 771 

Archivist Markus 0413 129 216  

1939 Flood in High Street. George Cox on horse, Ike Richards in white apron, Harold Barber (butcher) in striped apron. 
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Contributed by Mary Hogan 
Last week we celebrated Catholic 

Education Week, recognising our school as 
part of the Diocese of Ballarat. It has been 
a fitting time to reflect on the significance 
of a Catholic Education. I believe there are 
a number of aspects which make Catholic 
education special and I feel privileged to be 
in the position of leadership at St Joseph's 
School, Charlton. 

Catholic education aims to integrate 
learning with faith, providing an education 
which encompasses academic knowledge 
alongside the teachings and traditions of 
the Catholic Church. It also aims to instil in 
students a sense of personal integrity, 
compassion, social justice, respect and care 
for our environment. St Joseph's aims to 
foster a strong sense of belonging and 
community and works to develop the 
whole person - academically, emotionally, 
socially and spiritually. Students are 
encouraged to live their learning by serving 

the community and being involved in 
social justice actions; teaching them 
responsibility, empathy and the fact that 
they can make a difference in their world. 
Finally, students are invited to explore 
questions of faith, to engage in dialogue 
and develop their own understanding of the 
world in which they live and learn! 

I am grateful for the staff who teach, 
guide and nurture our students each day 
and thank them for their on-going 
dedication and commitment to Catholic 
Education. I also, continue to be grateful 
for the continued support of all families 
within the St Joseph's school and wider 
community. 

On Wednesday 24th May, we journeyed 
to St Mary's in Donald to join our cluster 
group, which also includes St Patrick's, St 
Arnaud. We celebrated Mass together, 
enjoyed a performance called “Happiness 
Habits” and shared a meal. To conclude 
our week, we had a live puppet show 

visiting St Joseph's School on Friday, with 
a performance based around making and 
maintaining friendships! 

Last week the senior students took 
the opportunity to reflect on Catholic 
Education and being at St Joseph's 
School. 

Being at a Catholic school means 
everyone is kind, caring and loving to one 
another. The education is great, the 
resources are good and we get a great 
education. St Joe’s is a great school! Lila 

I like going to St Joseph’s School in 
Charlton because there are nice teachers 
and students. At St Joseph’s I feel safe 
because it is small and doesn’t have heaps 
of people. Harry 

At my Catholic school I learn all about 
the example Jesus gave us about how we 
should treat each other. St Joseph’s is a 
great school because the teachers make a 
great effort showing us how to treat others 
with respect. Darcy 

I like being at a Catholic school because 
people are nice to each other. I like St 
Joseph’s School because the teachers 
always get to me a lot quicker because we 
have smaller classes. Brody 

St Joseph’s is a great school because I 
like learning about God, Jesus, the bible, 
Mary, sport, literacy, writing and maths. St 
Joseph’s has thirty-two students which 
means it’s not over-crowded. Isaac 

Being at a Catholic school means I 
learn about things I wouldn’t know 
otherwise. At St Joseph’s School I feel 
challenged with what I am learning which 
makes think. St Joseph’s School teaches 
me about creation and what Jesus did 
during his life. Cooper 

The things I like about St Joseph’s 
School are that they make me feel safe, you 
learn more and people are nice. Aria 
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St Joseph’s School teaches me how to be 
a better person and all the basics of 
learning. My principal, Mrs Hogan, gives us 
great learning opportunities, and 
opportunities in general. I think I am very 
privileged to go to a Catholic school in 

Charlton with amazing, caring staff. Rosie 
At St Joseph’s School we have just 

celebrated Catholic Education Week. We 
went to Donald to celebrate Mass and 
watched a performance called ‘Happiness 
Habits”. It’s fun to join up with the other 

schools and meet new people. Liam 
At a Catholic School, I learn about God 

and what he did for us.  A good thing about 
St Joseph's is that we don't have a lot of kids 
so we get a lot of help. Charlie 

At the May meeting Michelle 
Ride, Bendigo Back (Charlton 
Branch) talked on scams and the 
best way to protect yourself 
from scams. Everyone is 
vulnerable to scams so everyone 
needs information about how to 
identify and avoid being 
scammed. Some people think 
that only the gullible and greedy 
fall victim to scams. The truth is 
scammers are clever and if you 
don`t know what to look out 
for, anyone can fall victim to a 
scam. Have you received an 
offer that seems too good to be 

true, perhaps a phone call to 
help fix your computer or a 
threat to pay money you do not 
owe, an alert from your bank or 
telecommunications provider 
about a problem with your 
account or even an invitation to 
‘befriend` or connect online? 
Scammers know how to press 
your buttons to get what they 
want. They are getting smarter, 
moving with the times to take 
advantage of new technology, 
new products or services and 
major events to create 
believable stories that will 
convince you to part with your 
money or personal details. 

Contact Your Bank 
Immediately 

If you have sent money or 
personal banking information to 
a scammer, contact your Bank 
Immediately, they may be able 
to stop a money transfer or 
cheque or close your account 
details, reverse the transaction if 
your credit card was billed 
fraudulently. 

Some Golden Rules To 
Protect Yourself 

Be alert to the fact that scams 
exist. When dealing with 
uninvited contacts from people 
or businesses, whether it`s over 
the phone, by mail, email, in 

person or on social networking . 
Remember if it looks too good 
to be true, it probably is. 
Know who you`re dealing 
with. If you have only ever met 
someone online or are unsure of 
the legitimacy of a business, 
take some time to do a bit more 
research. 
Do not open suspicious texts, 
pop-up or email – delete them. 
If unsure, verify the identity of 
the contact through an 
independent source such as a 
phone book or online search. 
Don’t use the contact details 
provided in the message sent to 
you. 

Keep your Personal details 
secure Put a lock on your Mail 
Box and shred your bills and 
other important documents 
before throwing them out. Keep 
your passwords and pin 
numbers in a safe place. Be very 
careful about how much 
personal information you share 
on social media. 

Beware of unusual 
payment methods. Scammers 
often ask for payment by wire 
transfers. 

Kim Wishhart thanked 
Michelle for her time and talk 

on a very important subject . 

May Birthdays—L to R. Noreen Ryan, Lyn Minogue, Joan Cadzow, 
Margaret Fradd, Margaret Bowen.  Absent Robyn Good, May Chester & 
Mary Walklate.  

Kim Wishart & Michelle Ride, 
Bendigo Bank (Guest Speaker )  
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Thank you dear friends for everyone’s good wishes 
for my birthday. I had a lovely time. 
 
Joy Freeman 

The family of Beryl Lewis would like to thank those 
who visited, the flowers, cards and food received on 
Mum’s passing. 
 
They were very much appreciated. 
 
Leonie, 
A wonderful Mum, never forgotten. 

Order of Australia Medal 
“Thank you” 

To all who have congratulated us, either in person, by 
phone, via internet or sms messages, with cards and 
letters, can we say a big warm “thank you” for your 
support following the announcement of our two OAM 
awards. 
 
Sport has been our passion.  We have enjoyed enormous 
pleasure by coaching juniors, helping them to reach 
their potential, and therefore, to enjoy their sport even 
more.   
 
Our involvement in Charlton organisations is important 
to us, and, hopefully, will continue for many more 
years. 
 
We are truly humbled by these awards, but also very 
honoured, and grateful for all the assistance that we 
have received over many years. 
 
Rae & Brian Heenan 
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The Vale is changing its hours as of 
Friday 2nd June, 2023.  

We will now only be open 
from 4.30pm on: 

 
• Wednesday - Curry Night (Bookings 

 essential)  
• Thursday - Ribs, Ribs, Ribs   
• Friday - Full menu & Kids under 12 

 eat free*  
• Saturday Full Menu 
• Sunday Pizza Night including our 

 new Dessert Pizza  
(Monday & Tuesday – CLOSED) 
 

Evening meals will be served between 
6.00pm & 8.00pm (Bookings preferred).  

 

Private functions are still available on any 
day/night for minimum of 20 people.  

 

We look forward to seeing you for a drink or a bite 
to eat.  
*Conditions apply 

CHARLTON ANGLING CLUB 
INC 

FISHING COMPETITION  
Where: Unlimited radius of Charlton 
When: Sunday 18th June 2023, 7am to 5.30pm  
Weigh in: 5.30pm at Clubrooms followed by BBQ tea. 
 

• All members to register by placing their name on the 
registration sheet at the Clubhouse before fishing  

• Photos of fish beside a measure will be accepted as 
proof of capture, if catching and releasing  

• Photos/fish to be presented by fisher at the weigh in 
by 6pm to qualify  

• Juniors allowed to weigh in Carp. All registered kids 
receive a prize for participation 

 
Entry fee:  Adults $5.00. Juniors $2.00. 
 Tea only (not fishing) $3.00.  
 
 
For more information:  
President: Alan Nicolson 0417 386 787  
Secretary: Geoff Nicolson 0417 388 652  
 

All new and current 
“fisherpeople” welcome!  

 

 

CHARLTON 
MOTEL 

 
Housekeeping 
Staff Wanted 

 
Hospitality Award 

Wages 

 
Please Contact Rohan 

on 0416 272 235 

Charlton Golden Grains Museum 
Bingo Fundraiser @ Donald 

Please contact 
Glenda Litton for 

further details. 
0417 801 771 

Travelling to 
Donald via car. 

Leaving at 6:30 for 
7:30pm eyes down. 

Donald Bingo generously allow the Museum to visit them as a 
fundraiser for our museum. Not only do we receive a generous 
donation on the night, we also receive a bonus at the end of the 
year. We aim to go monthly (on the 4th Thursday). Next trip 
Thursday 22nd June. We use our own cars and car pool across to 
Donald. 
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The Charlton Cenotaph, which stands 
proudly at the western end of High 
Street, was unveiled 100 years ago on the 
23rd June, 1923. 

Topped with an Italian marble 
Australian soldier, the memorial 
commemorates the 47 Charlton WWI and 
13 WWII soldiers who died during these 
wars. It also includes Nurse Munro, who 
died during WW1 in Salonika, Greece. 

To mark this special milestone, the 
Charlton RSL Sub-branch has planned an 
Centenary event for the weekend of the 
23rd & 24th June. 

The Pacific Belles will be live at the Rex 
Theatre on Saturday 24th June. This retro 
trio will be singing all the foot tapping hits 
of the 1940s. Tickets are $35 and bookings 
can be made online at https://
events.humanitix.com/charlton-rsl-pacific-
belles. 

On Sunday 25th June at 1:30pm, a 
commemorative service will take place at 
the cenotaph. The Charlton-Wycheproof 
bank will be playing and afternoon tea will 
be available. A wet weather contingency 
plan is in place. 

A booklet has been produced to 
accompany the service. It contains the 
details and stories of those who are listed on 
the memorial. The Charlton Golden Grains 

Museum’s, secretary, Carolyn Olive, has 
been researching the stories of the men & 
women who served. She says, “It’s been a 
sad but rewarding experience. Particularly 
as this booklet concentrates only on the men 
and women who died. However, I’m 

pleased their stories are being told.” 
Everyone is encouraged to attend the 

event and the Charlton RSL Sub-branch 
look forward to seeing you there. 

Official unveiling of the WW1 memorial on the 23rd June, 1923 by the Acting Premier Sir William 
McPherson K.C.M.G. He nearly didn’t make it to the unveiling as the official party got bogged and 
missed their train from Wychitella. They caught a railway motor-tricycle which unfortunately broke 
down near Buckrabanyule so a goods train was commandeered and they eventually arrived in 
Charlton late and covered in mud. 
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Available from: 
Charlton Neighbourhood 

House & 
Charlton Newsagency 
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Charlton Uniting Church 
Charlton Uniting Church Service times 

for June 2023 
 
Sunday 4th we join with St. Martins at 9.00 am 
Sunday 11th.  10.00 am  Communion 
Sunday 18th.  10.00 am 
Sunday 25th.  11.00 am. 

As we grow older, real beauty travels from the face to the heart,  
appeal turns to charm,  hurt to wisdom and great moments to shared 
memories. 
The true beauty of life is not how happy you are now, but how 
happy others are because of you. 

St Martin’s Messenger—June 

Sunday 4 June Holy Communion 9am (New Time!!!) 
Sunday 18 June  Holy Communion 9am  
Sunday 2 July  Holy Communion 9am  

Reverend Judi Bird  Ph: 0435 593 359 
judithblackbird@ outlook.com 

Dear God, I meant to include but forgot….. 

One of the things that can make us feel most guilty is not praying 
for people for whom we have promised to pray. I have felt bad 
when someone has come up and thanked me for my prayers, when I 
have not prayed as much as I should have. Sometimes we feel 
obliged to promise to pray. Sometimes people ask us at a moment 
when we cannot jot it down. At other times we can just plain forget.  

So, what is to be done? The first thing is to let ourselves off the 
hook of guilt. Guilt of this kind rarely does any good. Life is full 
and complex and we simply cannot deliver all we would like. The 
second thing is to remember the wise advice to send an immediate 
arrow prayer when we are asked. (Straight away). 

 But behind that is a deeper and more comforting truth. When we 

come before God in prayer, we come with everything we are and 

everything we are carrying. Part of that is the fact that we were 

asked to pray for “so-and-so” and forgot! God can handle that. God 

takes the intention of the heart to pray for that person and it is 

enough. All God wants is our desire to pray. So we can be sure that 

when we come to him with our forgotten prayers, he will be able to 

find them, and he will not forget. Good one, God – what a relief!  

East Wimmera Parish—St Joseph’s Community 

Mass Times: 
Sun. 4th June 10.30am Livestreamed in 
Sun. 11th June 8.30am 
Sat. 17th June 7pm  
Sun. 25th June 10.30am 

               ROUND PRODUCTIONS 

Round Productions provides a wide range of 
rural services to the Charlton area including 
metal fabrication, rural fencing, and yard 
building. We also have skid steers, excavators, 
telehandlers and trucks available for all onsite 
needs from trenching to post hole boring to 
site clean ups and levelling.  

Lot 1 St Arnaud Rd, Charlton, Vic, 3525 
Open by appointment 

Jason: 0400 698 409   Shane 0429 796 019 

 

From our family to yours 
 
 

Phone 0492486534 
60 High Street, Charlton 

 
Monday—Friday 6am to 3pm 

Saturday 7am to 2pm 
 

Charlton Neighbourhood 
House 

30-34 High Street (in The Rex Theatre), 
Charlton Vic, 3525 
 

Phone: 0473 759 456  
Email: 

coord@charltonnh.org.au  

 
 
 
 
 

 

CHARLTON CHAMBER OF 
COMMERCE & INDUSTRY 
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EDYVEAN EARTHWORKS 
 
 

SKID STEER  DAVE EDYVEAN 
EXCAVATIONS  0429 060 261 
 

Site Leveling 
Trenching & Post Hole 
Garden Landscaping 

 

St Joseph’s Catholic Community  
(East Wimmera Parish) 

 
 
 

Proud Sponsors of the 
Charlton Community 

Newsletter 

 

To become a Charlton Community Newsletter Sponsor 
Please contact Carolyn at charltonnewsletter@gmail.com or 0418 361 971 

 

CHARLTON 
PHARMACY 

 

23 High Street Trading Hours 
Charlton 3525 Mon—Fri 9am to 5:30pm 
Tel: 5491 1521 Saturday 9am to 1pm 
 



Home style cooking         Quality Pizzas 
Specialising in Private Functions  

 

*Cocktail Bar      *Beer Garden 
*Balcony Dining 

 

Like us on Facebook 

Hosts: Benno & Carmel 
BED & BREAKFAST 

LICENCED CAFÉ 

Phone : 5491 1353 
Email: bookings@valeofavoca.com.au  

Website: www.valeofavoca.com.au  

FREE QUOTES 
Pressure cleaning | carpentry 

tiling | locks | painting 
roofing | rubbish removal 
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The Vale 

stevecooktownsecurity1@gmail.com 

 

YOUR LOCAL AGENT IS: 
 

Charlton Centrelink Agency 
11 High Street, Charlton VIC 3525 

(located in Getley & Sons Real Estate office) 
Monday to Friday 9 AM—10:30 AM 

 

 

To become a Charlton Community Newsletter Sponsor 
Please contact Carolyn at charltonnewsletter@gmail.com or 0418 361 971 

 
 Akashic Records reader. 

 Cosmic Records reader. 

 Master Light Language Activator. 

 Master Healer. 
 

Chris Trathen chris@soulwizardry.com 

mailto:bookings@valeofavoca.com.au
http://www.valeofavoca.com.au
mailto:chris@soulwizardry.com


 

Ch 

9B High Street, Charlton, 
3525 

Tel: (03) 54912220 

Proud Sponsor of the 
Charlton Community 

Newsletter 

One Flower to a Basket arrangement Charlton Florist & Fash-
ion can meet all your floral needs. We also cater in fashion for 
babies right through to ladies including ladies underwear. New 

stock arriving all the time. 

Annual Film Festival 
Café Culture 

School Music & Art Awards 
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Open 7 days a week 
Monday to Saturday: 9:00am to 7:30pm 

Sunday: 9:00am to 7:00pm 

Charlton 
Supermarket 

High Street, Charlton  03 5491 1080 

 

Charlton 
Basketball Association 

 
Proud sponsor of the 
Charlton Community 

Newsletter 

Charlton 
Lawn Tennis Club 

Proud sponsor of  the Charlton 
Community Newsletter 



 

St Martin's Anglican 
Church is a proud  

Sponsor of the 
Charlton Community 

Newsletter 

  
  

38 Halliday St, 
Charlton, 3525 

Tel: (03) 54 911 237 
Fax: (03) 54 911 100 

Proud Sponsor of the 
Charlton Community 

Newsletter 

School Bus & Charter 

  
  

PERRY’S PAINTING SERVICE 
  
• Interior & Exterior Painting 
• New Homes 
• Re Paints 
• Commercial Work 
• Restorations  
• Free Quotes 
  

  0409 357063 

Proud Sponsor of the 
Charlton  

Community Newsletter 

 

Hosts: Ned & Kerry 
Website: foundrypalmsmotel.com.au 
Email:foundrypalms@bigpond.com 
86 High St, Charlton, 3525 
Phone: 03 54911911 
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Jess Round, CPA 
GMG Financial Group  

Taxation Agents, Accountants &  
Business Advisors 

 PO Box 495 
Swan Hill VIC 3585 

Ph:03 5032 9422 
 Mob:0408998731 

 Email: jess@gmgfg.com.au 
 Website: www.gmgfg.com.au 

 

 
Visiting Charlton by appointment. 

 

Meets 3rd Monday of each 
month at the Lions Lodge 

 
Friendship, Crafts, 

Community 

 

Proud Sponsor of the Charlton  
Community Newsletter 

New Members Welcome 
Contact: Secretary, Jo Phillips on 0417 538 598.   

  
  

 22 Menzies Street 
Charlton, 3525 
  Rae Heenan  
  Mob: 0437 093 672  
  
  Troy Heenan 
  Mob: 043108130344 

Proud Sponsor of the 
Charlton Community 

Newsletter 

Tuesday Craft: Every Tuesday 
morning, 10-12 at the Lions 

Lodge, Camp Street. 
Bring your craft project. 

All Welcome 

Become a Charlton Newsletter sponsor 
 

 
Small advertisements $100 
Large advertisements $200 

Banner advertisements negotiable depending on 
placement in newsletter. 

For more information contact Garry Larmour 
on 5491 1647. 

Formerly Eaglehawk Hearing Clinic, 
Country Hearing Care visits Charlton 
Medical Campus every 4 weeks.  
We now offer even more services 
including: 

• Hearing tests for Pensioners, 
DVA, and Workcover 

• Children’s Hearing tests 
 (aged 3 yrs +) 

• Hearing aid fitting and 
maintenance. 

• Ear Wax removal 

Call us to arrange an 
appointment— 
54463399/1800432748 
or visit our website for 
more information  
 

www.chcare.com.au 

Foundry Palms Motel 

LOCALLY HANDMADE 
CERAMICS 

 
 

Available through 
Heenan’s Charlton 

Authorised Newsagency.  

mailto:foundrypalms@bigpond.com
mailto:Jess@gmgfg.com.au
http://www.gmgfg.com.au/
http://www.countryhearing.com.au/


 

Monday - Bingo 2pm 
Tuesday - Cards 1:30pm 

Every 3rd Tuesday—Fun Day 10:30am 

New Members Welcome 
Contact Val Bourke: 

                    5491 1418 

North Central Garden Club 

Meetings: 4th Tuesday of each month 
Enquiries: Maretia 0447 912 183 

Charlton Angling Club 
Proud sponsor of the 

Charlton Community Newsletter 
 

New memberships are now available: Adult $10, Junior U18 $5 and Family $15. 

 
The Probus Club of Charlton Inc. 
Friendship, Fellowship and Fun 
 For Retirees and Semi Retirees. 
 

Proud sponsor of the Charlton Community 
Newsletter 

 

Contact Anne on 0408 547 973  
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Charlton Op Shop 
 
Hours: 
Wed. Thurs. Fri. 10am – 3pm 
Sat. 9am – 12 midday 
Open Public Holidays 

 
80-82 High Street,  
Tel: 03 2791 1308 
 

Can be open by request      Follow us on Facebook 

Become a Charlton Newsletter sponsor 
 

 
Small advertisements $100 
Large advertisements $200 

Banner advertisements negotiable depending 
on placement in newsletter. 

For more information contact Garry Larmour 
on 5491 1647 or Carolyn Olive 0417 361 971. 



  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
69 High St Charlton, Vic, 3525 
Tel: (03) 5491 1680  

Charlton  
Uniting Church 

 
Working for Charlton and beyond 

Proud Sponsor of the 
Charlton Community 

Newsletter 

Halliday Street, 
Charlton 3525 

Charlton A & P Socie
 

Proud sponsor of  the 
Charlton Community 

Newsletter 

 

Proud Sponsor of the 
Charlton Community 

Newsletter 

Local Representative: 

Doug Finlay  
Livestock and Real-estate 

0407927573 
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Low-cost Pet Desexing 
2/18 Piper Road, Bendigo VIC 3550 

Bookings via website only 
www.snipand chip.com.au 

• Daily Newspapers 

• Magazines 

• Greeting Cards 

• Stationery 

• Printer Cartridges 

• Tech Accessories 

• Giftware 

• Helium Balloons 

• Toys 

• Sporting Goods 

Proud Sponsor of the Charlton Community Newsletter 
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